Report on Senate IT Committee Meetings on 03/24/2010 and 03/31/2010
The Senate IT Committee met on Wed, Mar 24, 2010, from 1 - 2pm in the Dean’s conference room of the Walsh library. Because of extensive discussions the group decided to meet again on March 31. This report covers both meetings.

Announcements 

· TLTR Service and Support reminded everyone about the error-reporting web form available at http://www.shu.edu/go/quickreport and about the upcoming need to change your password.
· TLTR Emerging Technologies is planning a discussion about eBooks with the bookstore; the Tablet PC project will expand to honors students; a “Mobile and Me” day featuring a number of mobile devices such as the iPad, Kindle, Android smartphones and various Nokia devices is coming up soon; and the group wants to remind everyone that the new Tablet (for those who are up for refresh and for the incoming Science and Honors students) includes a “multi-touch” feature similar to the just released iPad .

· The Student IT survey has been released to students. 
· The Library’s “BePress” project is waiting for a budget decision.
IT Budgetary Situation and Priorities
The current IT budget amounts to roughly 7% of the University’s overall operating budget, which is comparable to our peer universities. As a general rule, we spend slightly more on Academic Computing than our peers, and slightly less on Administrative Computing. IT’s budget was cut by approximately $650K in FY’2009 and by $1.3M in FY’2010 (IT eliminated 11 budgeted positions, including 4 lay-offs). FY’2011 will be the third round of major cuts. Steve Landry, CIO, provided a list of possible options to achieve the required 5% cuts and asked the committee for recommendations (click here for the full set of suggestions). In addition, the committee offers a few suggestions for indirect cuts, i.e. options that utilize technology to achieve University-wide operational savings.

Direct Cuts

1. The committee does not recommend extending the replacement Cycle of Faculty Laptops from 3 to 4 years

2. The committee does support decommission of most wired network ports, especially in the dorms, while recommending upgrading the wireless infrastructure to the more reliable, faster 802.11n standard. However, all classroom lecture ports (but not ports per seat) and faculty office ports should be preserved.
3. The committee does support repurposing used laptops to admin areas, but suggests to keep external monitors and keyboards and to develop a “lock-down” mechanism for the laptops.
4. The committee does support reviewing Blackboard usage patterns and to discontinue licensing for rarely used modules such as the Blackboard Outcomes System.
5. The committee does support virtualizing most academic software.
6. The committee does not recommend throttling or restricting Internet traffic. In a time where use of cloud services is increasing and more and more services are hosted off-campus, a fast connection to the Internet is more important than ever. Moreover, in a time when the FCC requires “net neutrality” from major ISP’s, the committee also recommends against major “traffic shaping” other than restricting access to known dangerous or illegal sites.
7. The committee does not recommend changing the model for Ubiquitous Computing but is open to start a careful discussion about this idea, which has major implications to teaching, learning, and research.
8. The committee does support a carefully planned and monitored reduction in service levels for some IT services (PC Support, Help Desk, Media Services) if necessary.
9. The committee does support a slight reduction in the number of IT grants to the University community (CDI, FIG, travel for technology-related conferences) but asks that funding be maintained to help spur continued innovation.
Indirect Cuts:

1. Increase Technical Proficiency of Community by offering basic technical proficiency training for employees.
2. Implement/enable “self-serve” mode for students to review their application status online. The Senate has previously passed a resolution in support of this – where does this effort stand?

3. Move all paper forms online, including workflow (similar to online time-sheet submissions). 
4. Request an energy efficiency evaluation of all buildings through “facilities and engineering” to identify long-term energy and cost saving measures.


The committee chair has recently learned that IT has followed virtually all recommendations for direct cuts by the committee in submitting the IT budget proposal.

Faculty Web Pages (Profiles)
The committee discussed the faculty profile pages available on the web (see http://www.shu.edu/academics/profiles/) , noting the particular importance of this information for recruiting new faculty and students. We noticed various levels of completion among the academic units and we encourage our colleagues to view, as models, the faculty profiles of the Law School (http://law.shu.edu/Faculty/index.cfm) and the School of Diplomacy and International Relations (http://www.shu.edu/academics/diplomacy/faculty.cfm).
In contrast, we estimate that up to 200 faculty members currently have an incomplete profile, consisting only of name, department, and contact information. That is not good. To help improve the situation, the committee: 

· reminds every faculty member to maintain a minimum profile page including their current title, departmental and/or program affiliation(s), short biographical information, educational background, contact information, and an appropriate personal or subject-matter picture;

· requests that the web team implements a procedure to identify and help those faculty with incomplete profiles to update their information in an easy, straight-forward manner; and
· suggests that the web team, in coordination with deans, chairs, and program directors, periodically review all profiles  for accuracy and update incorrect or missing information as quickly as possible.

In addition, we want to remind everyone that faculty profiles are only one possible way in which faculty can represent themselves on the web: personal homepages (under complete control of faculty members) can be created and linked to a faculty profile, the BePress product supported by a recent Senate resolution provides – once implemented – an easy way for faculty to link publications and other CV information to their profile in an editable manner, and there are other possibilities such as Blogs, Wikkis, etc. We hope that funding for the BePress product is forthcoming and appropriate training for its use will be offered shortly, and we encourage TLTC to continue to assist faculty in improving and maintaining their own presentation on Seton Hall’s web presence.
Respectfully submitted,
Bert Wachsmuth
